

Councillor Jan Grew GAICD MFT(Bond) Division 11

Chair Economic Development and Major Projects

PO Box 5042 GCMC QLD 9729 P 07 5582 8255 F 07 5582 8240

E division11@goldcoast.qld.gov.au W cityofgoldcoast.com.au

27 August 2015 #50863194

Justice Alan Wilson
Chairperson
Department of Justice and Attorney-General
Taskforce Into Organised Crime Legislation 2015
PO Box 15167
CITY EAST QLD 4002

Dear Justice Wilson

I understand that the Taskforce is undergoing a review of the current Organised Crime Legislation.

GOLDGOAST

As a Councillor for the City of Gold Coast I wish to raise my concerns that any repeal or weakening of the 2013 legislation will have a detrimental effect on our city.

The Gold Coast is the premier tourist destination for Queensland and it is essential that the message we promote is one of a Safe City. In order to be able to ensure that our city is safe we need to be able to provide our police with the legislation that will enable them to protect our citizens.

We do not wish to go back to the bad days when our community felt threatened by these bikie gangs and our reputation was tarnished worldwide by their actions.

I urge you to ensure that these laws are upheld and strengthened to ensure that this city and our people are protected.

Thank you for your consideration of my submission.

Yours sincerely

JAN GREW

DIVISION 11 COUNCILLOR